
President’s Message
Hello 4-Hers!

I can’t wait to see you all at the last meeting of the season.
The year has flown by! The theme for this month's meeting is
to wear “Summer/California wear” (think Hawaiian shirts,
sunglasses, swim trunks, etc). At this month's meeting we
will also be starting a new tradition for our annual May Ice
Cream Social meeting. This month, all the officers will bring
an ingredient for an ice cream sundae, and we will add them
all together to make one giant sundae. For those who don’t
like ice cream, we will also have popsicles. Thank you
everyone for making this such an amazing year, and I am
looking forward to seeing you all soon! - Adele, President 

May THEME: Summer/California wear
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Member Reports:

Laying Hens Project
Article by: Samuel

The chicks are now pullets (and at least one cockerel). They are big enough so
now it's time for them to go back to Peninsula Feed Store to be sold as laying
hens.

This project has been a lot of work and a lot of fun! I am sure all of the hens will
find really good homes!

Beekeeping project
Article by: Samuel

At the last beekeeping meeting we got to wear beekeeping suits and looked at the new bees in the
hive. We also learned about bee mites and how they affect the bees.

This has been a really interesting project! I really enjoy it!

2024 - 2025 Officer Statements
-more statements will be coming in a summer newsletter

Club President
Hello 4Hers! My name is Kian, and I am running for Club President for the upcoming year. I have been
in 4H for 7 years, and done a variety of projects, from dairy goats to beekeeping. Previously, I was the
club Vice President of Membership for 2 years, and the club attendance secretary. As I'm going into my
final year of 4H and high school, my goal is to improve the club as much as I can before passing on the
torch.

Vice President of Program
Hi, my name is Fynn, I am 15 and have been in 4-H for 5 years. I am very involved in 4-H in our club
and county. My favorite part of 4-H is livestock and I served as Jr. farm manager this year. Other than
livestock, I have been involved in many other projects including 4-H 4 service, compost, camping, and
crafts. You might have also seen me at different county events such as presentation day, life skills, and
animal field day as a county ambassador. Next year, I hope to make our general meetings more
engaging for everyone and plan fun events through the year. I am excited to serve the club as vice
president of program next year!
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Correspondence Secretary
My name is Sophia and I will be running for Correspondence Secretary. I have been in 4-H for 8 years
and I am running for Correspondence Secretary. I am excited to run for this role and have a bigger part
in our 4-H club. I think I can help our club benefit in this role and I am excited to help our club progress.
Thank you very much and I am anticipating our future interactions!

Recording Secretary
My name is Sophia and I will be running for Recording Secretary. I have been in 4-H for 8 years and
this is my second year running for this position and I am excited to serve once again this year. I feel that
I am qualified for this position as I have had experience from last year and I understand the workings of
this role. I look forward to seeing everyone in the next year!

Vice President Of Membership
Hello 4-Hers! My name is Clara and I’m a Sophomore at Notre Dame Belmont High School. I am
running to be your Vice President of Membership for the 2024-2025 program year. You might know me
from General Meetings, where I have recently presented about Cookie Judging and the donation drive
for the Peninsula Humane Society. I have loved being your Correspondence Secretary this year.
Through this position, I have instituted the tradition of giving handmade birthday cards to each member,
and have done my best to inform you about any correspondence that our club has received. As your
Vice President of Membership, I hope to bring new members to our club so that we can benefit from
additional perspectives and have more adult volunteers to lead projects. If elected to this position, I will
make sure that our club is represented at HomeTown Days, which is a big opportunity for us to show
the community what we are about, answer questions, and get people interested in 4-H! I think that I
would be a good candidate for this position because I love participating in outreach events for our club,
such as HomeTown Days and the Pen Pride booth at Fair. Additionally, I care about my community, am
welcoming and kind, have good public speaking skills, and love listening to everyone’s ideas. I’m so
excited to share this upcoming year with you and make it the best it can be!

Newsletter Editor:
My name is Sophia and I will be running for Newsletter Editor. I have been in 4-H for 8 years and this
will be my second year running for Newsletter Editor. I look forward to sharing this role with another
person. I believe that I can contribute a lot to this role from the past experience I have had and in this
position, I am sure we can make the newsletter four times better than this year. Thank you and I am
excited for the future!

Recreation Leader
Hi, my name is Teo and I will be co running with Duncan for Recreation Leader next election. I have
been involved with many projects including the cookie, 4h for service, DND, and Stem over the 7 years
that I have been at 4H. I believe I'm a good fit because I always enjoyed the games, and I always tried
to help organize as a player.

Submitting Newsletter Articles
Every 4-H member is encouraged to write articles for the newsletter. Writing a newsletter article is a
great way for youth to get their writing, illustrations, or photos published! Articles do not have to be very
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long, they can be anywhere from a few sentences to a few paragraphs. Younger members who can’t
write an article on their own can tell their parents what to write and submit a drawing that goes with the
article. Adding pictures and drawings is a great way to make your article more interesting. A newsletter
article can be about anything 4-H related. You can write about something you did at the last General
Meeting, your last project meeting, or a 4-H event you attended. Once you have written your article you
can submit it to sceh4hnewletter@googlegroups.com. Make sure to be creative and have fun with
your articles! If you have any further questions please feel free to ask.
Sophia Redkey, Newsletter Editor

Next newsletter article deadline: September 2024
Email newsletter articles and photos to sceh4hnewletter@googlegroups.com. Thank you

County Calendar Events

4-H Giving Day Fundraiser May 16-17

Pen Pride Friday, May 19th: Volunteer sign-up deadline May 19

County 4-H Council Meeting, 7- 8 PM, Location TBD May 20

San Mateo County Fair, closed Mondays, Tuesday June 01-09
​​

State Field Day New location: UC Davis School of Veterinary Medicine Gladys Valley Hall
State Field Day is being moved to to Gladys Valley Hall, the heart of the educational program of the UC
Davis School of Veterinary Medicine. For more information, please visit
https://na.eventscloud.com/website/55508/home/

Do you want to learn about 4-H at the county level?

Check out the San Mateo County 4-H website at https://ucanr.edu/sites/smsf4h/.
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Club Officers

Co-Presidents - Adele

VP of Program - Millie

VP of Membership - Kian

Recording Secretary - Sophia

Correspondence Secretary - Clara

Attendance Secretary - Alyssa

Treasurer - Veronica

Junior Farm Boss- Fynn

Junior Farm Operations - Lucy

Healthy Living - Everett

Photographer - Nick

Recreation Leader - Maggie

Sergeant at Arms - Ashley

Newsletter Editor - Sopia

Club Officers cont.

Community Service and Civic
Engagement - open

Historian - open

Membership - open

Reporter - open

Community Leaders

Katie Goetz

Missy Damon

sceh_community_leaders@googlegro
ups.com

4-H Program Coordinator, San
Mateo and San Francisco Counties
Karen Looye klooye@ucanr.edu

Club Newsletter Mentor -
Shelley Nelson
shelleybnelson@gmail.com

Farm Manager -
Kathleen Murray
cykat95@yahoo.com

Farm Bosses - Amy
Miller-Bowen
boque...@hotmail.com.

Rachel Winmill 

wade_rachel@hotmail.com

Projects Coordinators -
Melissa Primiano
scehprojects@gmail.com 

Webmaster - Robert Lewit
robert.lewit@gmail.com
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